
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Construction: 
• Market Structure 

• Pedestrian Improvements 

• Storm & Sanitary Sewer 

• Watermain 

• Parking Lot Rehabilitation 

• Landscaping 
 

Construction schedule: 

Start: June 2021 
Finish: Spring 2022 
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Construction Representative  
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Downtown Riverfront Improvements – Phase 1 
Newsletter No. 8 – May 16, 2022 

 Overview 

Site work is progressing well with the recent change of weather. Crews have finished 
paving the decorative concrete south of the parking lot and are preparing to fix any 
issues within the parking lot. Over the next few days selected parking spots will be closed 
with cones to allow room for concrete removal and replacement. 

 

 Construction Updates 

• Landscaping items will begin installation soon. 

• Concrete work in the parking lot will be taking place this week. 

• Work on the market structure and south half of the project will continue to take 
place within the fenced in area. 

• A final course of asphalt is planned to be placed this spring. The parking lot will 
be closed again for a brief period to accommodate the final construction at that 
time. Furter communication will be provided prior to this closure. 

 

Contacts 

Jon De Graaf will be on site throughout the project and will serve as the primary contact 
during construction. Jon can be reached at 712-363-5680 or Jonathan.DeGraaf@bolton-
menk.com. Informational newsletters, such as this one, will be posted to the city website 
throughout the summer. If you have questions or concerns at any time, please contact Jon 
De Graaf at the phone number or email address listed.  
 

https://clients.bolton-menk.com/fergusfallsriverfront/ 
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